Driver Education Annual Review Meeting Minutes

Thursday, February 17, 2011


The Driver Education Annual Review Meeting took place on Thursday, February 17, 2011 at 7:40 a.m. in the GCMS Curriculum Office.  Those in attendance were:  Jim Lewis, Judy Weber-Jones, and Sharon Pool.  Curriculum updates and pacing were reviewed, along with changes in the Driver Education exam.  


Judy Weber-Jones and Jim Lewis evaluated the driver education exam as part of their January Teacher Institute assessment work.  Seven changes to the exam were made for the purpose of question and answer clarification.  The revised exam will be used for the first time in March.


Currently, Project Ignition and the GCMS FFA are working together to develop a Farm Safety DVD.  Efforts for this project are being collaborated with the National FFA Chapter Champion school district from Ridgemont, Ohio, as well as schools from Owen, Valley, Indiana, and Rushville, Indiana.  The purpose is to create a DVD that outlines what the farmer considers as the top ten most important safety tips to remember, and also the top ten safety tips from a driver’s point of view.  Michael DeSpain from the John Deere Company will be including information about the increase in farm machinery size, though the road sizes are not increasing in proportion.  Kevin Rund from the Illinois Farm Bureau will also be featured with safety advice.  Amy Rademaker who is in charge of Farm Safety Prevention through Carle in Champaign will also have input in the project.  The plan is for GCMS students to do the videotaping.  Hopefully the project will be ready for editing in time for the team to take the DVD to the Project Ignition Conference in Atlanta in April.  The goal is to have a completed product by the end of the school year.  Upon completion, copies will be sent to all driver education teachers in the state of Illinois.  The Illinois Farm Bureau plans to give the DVD to farmers, and will also have them to hand out at the Farm Progress Show on August 30 and 31, 2011.


Second semester of this year, the driver education teachers held a mandatory parent meeting for any student who would be taking the driver education course this semester.  This meeting was required attendance in order for the student to get his/her driving permit.  The meeting was a large success, with approximately 100 parents and students in attendance.  Only three students were not represented, and those parents with conflicts set up individual meeting times with Mrs. Jones.  Many topics were covered at the meeting, such as:  permit/licensing procedures, parent/student handbook, helpful tips to parents, driver education course certification, and parent-teen written agreements, including the Contract for Life.  Both Mark Doran, the Ford County Sheriff and Tammy Moody from the Illinois Drivers License Facility spoke.  Sergeant Angela Kinstner was unable to attend due to health issues.  She had planned to speak on the consequences, fines, and suspensions that are caused by drinking and driving.  She was also going to cover penalties for parents supplying alcohol to underage drinkers.  Hopefully, next year she will be able to attend.  The parents were presented with a Parent/Mentor Home Practice Guide, which has also been added to the curriculum.  The evaluations from that meeting (see attached) show that it was a very valuable and informative session.


Another addition to the driver education curriculum is the new DVD from the Andy Pilgrim Foundation in Florida.  It is called “Driving Zone II,” and is a 
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comprehensive DVD that supplements the Drive Right textbook that is used in the classroom.  Both teachers agree that it is a very worthwhile DVD.  Soon additional copies of the DVD will be given to all schools in Illinois Region 7.

The requirements for paperwork in order to obtain an Illinois driving permit or Illinois license have changed in the past year.  The requirements are posted on the GCMS website, and have been revised for the curriculum guide.  The list was also given to parents at the parent meeting.


Four student representatives from GCMS Project Ignition will go to the Project Ignition Conference in Atlanta, Georgia from April 6-9, 2011.  Chaperones will be Judy Weber-Jones and Julie Briney.

Driver Education Parent/Teen Night Evaluation Results

1. Do you have an older teen driving with an Illinois State License?

Yes- 10

No- 10

2. Do you feel better equipped to help your teen learn to drive after attending this meeting?

Yes- 29

No- 1

The following main topics were presented this evening.  Circle the number indicating the value of this topic.

	
	
	
	
	
	Not Important
	
	Very Important

	
	
	
	
	
	1
	2
	3
	4

	3.  Illinois State Police/Gibson City Police
	
	1
	4
	15

	4.  Permit/Licensing Procedures
	 
	 
	2
	18

	5.  Parent/Student Handbook 
	 
	1
	2
	16

	6.  Helpful Tips to Parents 
	 
	1
	2
	17

	7.  Driver Education Course Certification
	
	
	4
	16

	8.  Parent-Teen Written Agreements
	 
	 
	4
	16


9.  What topics, if any, should be dropped from the agenda?

None- 7

Keep everything

Powerpoint- too much detail

10.  What topics, if any, should be added to the agenda?

Covered main topics

None- 2

Talk more about underage drinking and driving

11.  Please list other suggestions to make the parents’ night worthwhile.

Did great!

Keep DVD- short but good points

Good subject matter covered

Thanks!

Very good job

